
BY ALDS. MURPHY, STAMPER, RAINEY, COGGS, SPIKER, BORKOWSKI, PEREZ, DODD 

 

Resolution congratulating the Divine Savior Holy Angels High School varsity field hockey team 

on winning the 2022 State Championship. 

 

  

WHEREAS, 

 

THE DIVINE SAVIOR HOLY ANGELS 

FIELD HOCKEY TEAM 
 

won the 2022 Wisconsin High School Field Hockey Association (WHSFHA) State Field 

Hockey Championship on October 15, 2022 at Uihlein Soccer Park in Milwaukee; and  

 

 WHEREAS, The 2022 Divine Savior Holy Angels High School field hockey team, 

composed of players who dedicated themselves to focus, drive, heart and faith, were able to 

bring out the best in themselves while putting together a historic season; and 

 

 WHEREAS, The Dashers field hockey team went undefeated in Wisconsin for the 

first time in school history, after a thrilling season with a 18-4 overall record with 12 

shutouts that included wins against teams from Illinois, Kentucky, Michigan, and Missouri in 

a record breaking season in which the team scored 94 goals overall; and   

 

 WHEREAS, The Divine Savior Holy Angels field hockey team earned the pride and 

respect of their peers and of the community for their hard work and dedication to the season 

and for their sportsmanship and teamwork; now, therefore, be it  

 

RESOLVED, That the Common Council of the City of Milwaukee herewith 

congratulates and commends the Divine Savior Holy Angels field hockey team on winning 

the 2022 Wisconsin High School Field Hockey Association (WHSFHA) State Field Hockey 

Championship, recognizes it on an outstanding 2022 season, and extends its appreciation on 

behalf of the citizens of the City of Milwaukee; and, be it 

 

 FURTHER RESOLVED, That a suitably engrossed copy of this resolution be 

presented to Divine Savior Holy Angels High School varsity field hockey team. 

 

Introduced by Common Council members Michael J. Murphy, Russell W. Stamper, II, 

Khalif J. Rainey, Milele A. Coggs, Mark A. Borkowski, Scott Spiker, José G. Pérez and 

Nikiya Dodd and approved by all members of the Milwaukee Common Council on 

November 1, 2022. 


